
Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Division of Emergency Preparedness and Community Support
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Division of Emergency Preparedness and Community Support has received a Petition for Declaratory Statement from Lee Memorial Hospital on March 21, 2016. The petition seeks an interpretation of Rule 64J-2.019, F.A.C., and Section 395.4036, F.S., as it applies to the petitioner. Specifically, regarding the “operated by a public hospital” language that was removed from the rule via promulgation which became effective December 21, 2015. Motions to intervene or requests for an agency hearing must be filed within 21 days after publication of this notice.

A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Agency Clerk, Florida Department of Health, (via mail) 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #A-02, Tallahassee, FL 32399-1703, (via hand delivery) 2585 Merchants Row Blvd., Prather Building, Suite 110, Tallahassee, FL, (850)245-4005, Shannon.Revels@flhealth.gov.

Please refer all comments to: Agency Clerk, Florida Department of Health, at the above addresses or telephone number; or by facsimile transmission to (850)413-8743.
